Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 15 February 2012 at Corbett School at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 
Councillors: D Kimbley, W J Snelson and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
654. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Jones, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer, District Cllr. R McCardle and County Cllr. B Edwards.
655. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 657f. 
656. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 January 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
657. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
The Clerk had received an e-mail from South Staffordshire Council in respect of the outstanding issues, a further e-mail had been sent by the clerk to clarify some of the points raised, however no response / update had been received.

b) Speeding Issues and SID (Update from Enville Parish Council)
Several of the Councillors had met with David Wright and John Parkes of Staffordshire Highways. The meeting had been positive with the Parish Councils suggestions being heard. A revised area map had been produced by John Parkes and was briefly discussed. The plans now have to be presented to the relevant authorities.
The Clerk reported that Richard Jones, Chairman of Enville Parish Council had contacted her in respect of a proposal to share SID signs. An e-mail from Richard providing further details was outstanding, however the clerk provided details of the proposal from notes taken during the call. After discussion, it was agreed that the proposed cost was higher than expected and represented a considerable proportion of the precept. The Parish would only house the device 3-4 times per year, for 3-4 weeks at a time. Given this had not been budgeted for it was felt that the Parish Council would not be able to participate at the current time. The Clerk will chase the awaited information to confirm the calculations were correct.
c) Diamond Jubilee Celebrations (“the Jubilee”)
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had asked the Clerk to inform the meeting that a celebratory service will be held at Holy Cross Church on Sunday 3 June 2012 – all Councillors are invited.
The Chairman and Vice-Chairman reported on a conversation with the school Headmistress, Mrs. Southhall, who was hoping to hold a tea party, in celebration of the Jubilee. It had been suggested that the Parish Council provide celebratory mugs for the participants. Cllr. Snelson proposed that a sub-committee of local organisations (e.g. Corbett School, Holy Cross Church, the Methodist church) be formed to discuss and arrange a village event, thereby enabling resources to be pooled. It was agreed that the Chairman should represent the Parish Council on any such committee. The Chairman agreed to contact Mrs. Southall and arrange a meeting.

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor explained that no bookings had been taken for the Village Hall during the Jubilee Weekend to ensure it was available to the village if required.
d) Tom Butler Cup Competition 2012
It was agreed that the competition should be linked to the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. Various options were discussed. It was suggested that entrants be invited to design a tray garden in celebration of the Queen’s Jubilee, thereby permitting all ages to enter. 

It was suggested that entrants could take their design to the School PTA’s Fete in July, where judging would be performed. It was agreed that flyers should be posted to as many houses in the Village and passed to as many local organisations as possible, to encourage participation. The Clerk agreed to look into posters and prize allocations for the next meeting.

e) Civic Award 2012
The Chairman requested nominations for the 2012 award. One suggestion was made, however, it was decided to defer the decision to the following meeting.
It was agreed that the award will follow the same structure as previous years – i.e. Certificate, cheque and bouquet (if female)

f) Bobbington Village Hall / Parish Council room
The Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Cllr. Mrs. Tudor had attended a meeting at the Village Hall with Roger Lewis (Village Hall Secretary) and Mike Davies, the proposed architect. Various options were discussed including a 10 foot extension to the rear of the building and internal alterations to create a separate room at the rear of the building.
These were discussed and it was concluded that the Parish Council would wait to see the formal proposals of the architect. In the meantime, it was agreed that a letter be sent to the Village Hall committee stating that the Parish Council agreed with the suggestion of internal alterations in principle, however were not currently in favour of extending the curtilage of the building.
g) New Pension Regulations – NEST

The Clerk had reviewed the legislation and guidance available and informed the meeting that the regulations applied where employees were in receipt of remuneration of £7,475 per annum, and were therefore not applicable. The implementation date for the Parish Council would be approximately November 2015, based on current guidance.
658. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
No matters to report.
659. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing further to report
Holy Cross Church - Cllr. Snelson reported that the PCC intended to hold a series of coffee mornings during the summer. There will be a bring and buy table, cake sale, plant sale and raffle. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor agreed to advertise these at the Post Office and the Clerk suggested the details be posted on the Bobbington website.

Times are still to be confirmed, however the following dates and venues have been agreed:-



27/3/12 – Blakelands Country House hosted by Doreen Morgan


24/4/12 – Tom Hill Cottage hosted by Jill Humphries



22/5/12 – Upper Whittimere hosted by Brenda Taylor



22/6/12 – Broomfields hosted by Jean Snelson

660. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public were present.
661. FINANCE
a. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
i. Corbett School - In lieu of room hire       £10.00

662. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

a. PA 12/00063/COU Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DE - Change of use of part of the site for the breeding of dogs – both this and the following application were discussed in detail. It was agreed that there was no objections to this application.
b. PA/12/00062/VAR Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DE – Variation of agricultural occupancy condition – It was agreed that the Parish Council were not in favour of any variation to the existing occupancy conditions.
b. Outcomes: 

a. PA/11/01008/LUP Leaton Cottage, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DE – Oak framed annexe building within the residential cartilage for the personal use of the applicants family – Certificate of lawfulness issued. The clerk was asked to enquire as to why the Council had not received notice of this application.
b. PA/11/00819/FUL Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EP – New falconry centre – permission granted
c. APP/C3430/A/11/2162969 Former Builder’s Yard, SixAshes Road, Bobbington, Stourbridge DY7 5BZ – appeal dismissed
663. AIRFIELD MATTERS
No matters to report 
664. CORRESPONDENCE
Bus and rail timetables January 2012
CPRE How to shape where you live – a guide to neighbourhood planning

Western Power Distribution – Invitation to stakeholder workshop re future investment plans

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Parish Summit Feedback

Bobbington Elderly People’s Welfare Association  - Letter of thanks

Furniture at work catalogue

Staffordshire Playing Fields Association – subscription invitation 2011/12

SSC Summer Sussed 2012

Barclays Bank Place - Changes to customer agreement re payment processing

SSC Work Clubs and Work placements

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Ice Clearing by Parish Councils risk letter

SCC Notice of submission of the Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Joint waste core strategy 2010-2026 Development plan document

SSC What’s on in Staffordshire libraries

SSC Single Equality Scheme

Live and Local – The Queen’s Jubilee

SSC – Environmental Public Health Protection Services Scrutiny Panel 18/1/12

SSC – Cabinet Meeting 31/1/12

Queen’s jubilee and Olympic Games Celebrations 25/1/12

SSC – Regulatory Committee meeting 31/1/12

Staffordshire Place – invitation to attend tour of new offices

CPRE – request for donations – Agreed no additional contribution to annual subscription

MP Surgery posters

SSC Locality Forum 5-13 March 2012

Citizens Advice Bureau – Letter of thanks

SCC – Letter re theft of rock salt from grit bins

Bobbington Village Hall – Letter of thanks
665. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No matters were discussed
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   21 March 2012   


Meeting Closed 9:15pm.
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